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The purpose of the Information Notice is to notify counties of the implementation of a
new State-Only Family Planning (SOFP) program. The new program is part of the
Administration's efforts to increase access to family planning services for low-income California
residents. Services are to include contraception, male and female sterilization, limited infertility
services, education and counseling, Sexually Transmitted Disease screening, and pregnancy

testing.

Eligibility for the program is based on self-declared family size and income. To be eligible,
an applicant's gross family income must be at or below 200 percent of the federal poverty level.
Participating providers will offer the program to eligible persons requesting family planning
services including persons who are Medi-Cal eligible with a unmet share of cost (SOC) or who do
not have other health coverage which covers family planning.

If a person is found eligible for SOFP, the medical provider must enroll the person in the
SOFP program by either activating their Benefits Identification Card (BIC) or issuing and
activating a new Health Access Programs (HAP) card. If the person hasa valid BIC, the provider
will activate the BIC (for SOFP services only) if one of the following conditions also exist:

1. The person has an unmet SOC on the date of enrollment;

2. The person has limited-scope Medi-Cal that does not include family planning
services, or

3. The person is no longer receiving Medi-Cal.

If the person does not have a valid BIC, the provider will issue and activate a HAP card.
The HAP card is similar to the BIC, but different in color (teal with black print) and with less
information printed on the face. The cards will be preaumbered with a nine-digit number,
beginning with a nine and ending in a Y, with a check digit. Providers will be responsible for
issuing replacement cards whenever the client reports theirs to be lost, stolen, or nonfunctional.
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